The Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger
California Governor
State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger,

As a parent of a child in ______ grade, I was both outraged and saddened to learn about your January budget proposal to cut funding to our schools.  Year after year, we are being forced to fight to ensure our children receive the quality education they need and deserve.

When the state faces a budget shortage, it seems politicians immediately attack our children and our schools to solve the problem.  That’s just not fair.  Our children had nothing to do with creating the current budget problems and funding for their education is supposed to be protected.

Your proposed $19.9 billion 18-month budget cut will severely damage the quality of education in our state.  The proposal would decimate the voter-approved minimum-funding guarantee for schools.  That is incredibly short-sighted and simply unacceptable.

These budget reductions would be disastrous to public schools.  A $19.9 billion cut to schools would mean laying off tens of thousands of teachers, statewide increases in class size and the further erosion of the support staff provided to our students.  This would threaten the progress that our children are beginning to make.

The Governor’s proposal to close the most recently projected Budget deficit involves spending cuts to virtually every segment of state government. While the Governor has emphasized that education is a top priority and that he is protecting K-12 and higher education cuts, his Budget plan includes on-going cuts to school districts. As always, the Governor’s proposed Budget is but a starting point for negotiations.
As a parent, I understand the challenges inherent in balancing a budget, but I strongly oppose your 2009-10 budget proposal and plans to eviscerate funding for students and schools.  Our children and our schools did not create this budget problem, and their education and future progress shouldn’t be undermined because of it.  My child, my student, deserves better than this. We expect our legislators to protect K-12 education as part of the future for all Californians.
Sincerely,

